
HI Ladies, 

I hope all of you enjoy the upcoming Thanksgiving Holiday.  Our 2023 season is coming to an 
end.  This will be my last email.  I have thoroughly enjoyed my term as President this year.  I want to 
thank all of our 2023 Board of Directors for making this season great (Cathe Kropp, Patty Mawe, 
Nancy Prentiss, Carol Bidwell, Marsha Camp, Sandi Chester, Deanna McCann and Ann 
Stonecipher)! 

 2024 Board Of Directors:  During our November General Meeting, the 2024 Slate of Officers were 
elected.  Congratulations to Cathe Kropp, President, Maire Ryan, Vice President, Janice Hoover, 
Secretary, Sandi Chester, Treasurer, Reenie Romey, Tuesday Play Day Chair, Suzanne Stone-
Griffith, Handicap Chair, Judy Briney, Special Tournaments Chair, and Kay Cruise, Membership 
Chair. They will be sworn in during our December General Meeting.  Special thanks to Gail Plimpton 
and Nancy Prentiss for their hard work putting together a great Board for the 2024 season. 

 SBWGA Renewals – Don’t forget to renew your SBWGA membership for 2024. Go to www.azgolf.org 
to renew.  If you need assistance, contact Cathe Kropp. 

 December General Meeting and Luncheon:  The December General Meeting and Luncheon is on 
December 5th  following golf.   Come join the festivities!  Cathe has worked with the Vista’s Chef on a 
fabulous lunch.  If you have not yet signed up for the luncheon, use this link December General Meeting 

and Luncheon Event :: (golfgenius.com)  to register for the lunch.  Deadline to register is November 

27th.  Contact Cathe Kropp if you need more information or have trouble signing up. 

 Cactus Classic Party: 

I look forward to seeing many of you at the Cactus Classic Party on Saturday, November 18th from 
4:00-6:00pm in the HOA1 Activity Center.  The social event is sponsored by Lexus and is free of 
charge to all members.   

 November/December Games: 

November 21:  Race Track - Individual     
November 28:  Stableford 

December 5:    Beat the Pro & the President (Pick Your Partner) 
December 13:  Ace of Aces; Stableford - Individual 
December 20:  Cha-Cha-Cha 4-Person Team Game 
December 26:  No League Play 

 Tuesday Play Day Decision Change: During the November General Meeting, Carol Bidwell 
clarified chip-in’s to include any chip- in that holed out.  This would include a chip in that was the 
result of a putt that went off the green.  The board decided not to make a change to the definition this 
close to the end of the season.  The 2024 Board will discuss the definition for the 2024 season. 

  

November and December Birthdays:  Happy Birthday to our fifteen ladies celebrating their 
birthdays in November!  Celebrating birthdays in November are: Margie Buhler, Linda Burnham, Ann 
Chatham, Audrey Costello, Angie Denahan, new member for 2024, Sue Dischner, Laurie Duxbury, 
Maggie Falconer,  Gail Fosmire, Cacila Hauth, Becky Hubbard, Nancy Huffman, Betty James 
(honorary), Ruthie Klomp, Jean Molitor, Ann Stonecipher, Jo Anne Turner, Barb Turriff, Darlene 

https://na01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fclick.golfgenius.com%2Ff%2Fa%2FUniWZ8ioGaFqWb1XAHDv8g~~%2FAAD9TwA~%2FRgRnBo-dP4R1AWh0dHBzOi8vbmEwMS5zYWZlbGlua3MucHJvdGVjdGlvbi5vdXRsb29rLmNvbS8_dXJsPWh0dHAlM0ElMkYlMkZ3d3cuYXpnb2xmLm9yZyUyRiZkYXRhPTA1JTdDMDElN0MlN0NkMjQyMzE2ZjczYWE0OTJjZjU5YjA4ZGJjOTMxOGRkNCU3Qzg0ZGY5ZTdmZTlmNjQwYWZiNDM1YWFhYWFhYWFhYWFhJTdDMSU3QzAlN0M2MzgzMjQ5ODcyMzI3MTE1MTAlN0NVbmtub3duJTdDVFdGcGJHWnNiM2Q4ZXlKV0lqb2lNQzR3TGpBd01EQWlMQ0pRSWpvaVYybHVNeklpTENKQlRpSTZJazFoYVd3aUxDSlhWQ0k2TW4wJTNEJTdDMzAwMCU3QyU3QyU3QyZzZGF0YT13ampBMVVSZCUyRklRaGtVWDJJJTJCJTJGcHJONmVMbmJqclc5Ym9XUXZlV2lWTzhFJTNEJnJlc2VydmVkPTBXA3NwY0IKZSAdXCVlALB8m1IQbmFuY3lzYXJAbXNuLmNvbVgEAAAAAA~~&data=05%7C01%7C%7C0eaef89e5d2447b3111408dbe7201d07%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C638357897384384350%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=hDMGLyOJMAORRC8Rahchjbglz4Qmoq701y%2FI7xTKNSQ%3D&reserved=0
https://na01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.golfgenius.com%2Fregister%3Fleague_id%3D9520705889254801674&data=05%7C01%7C%7C0eaef89e5d2447b3111408dbe7201d07%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C638357897384384350%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=%2BOqPJvDk4FeQsHjwj9AYWRaGI%2F0ocYAnAq3RibDBwgg%3D&reserved=0
https://na01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.golfgenius.com%2Fregister%3Fleague_id%3D9520705889254801674&data=05%7C01%7C%7C0eaef89e5d2447b3111408dbe7201d07%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C638357897384384350%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=%2BOqPJvDk4FeQsHjwj9AYWRaGI%2F0ocYAnAq3RibDBwgg%3D&reserved=0


Warner, and Peggy Weisbeck,  .  Happy Birthday to our five ladies celebrating their birthdays in 
December.  Celebrating birthdays in December are:  Carol Bidwell, Deb Fenton, Cathe Kropp, Olga 
Lawrence, and BJ Murray. Have a wonderful birthday ladies! 

 November and December Sponsors:  Please thank our November and December Sponsors.  Our 
November Sponsors:  Hardin Brothers, Long Realty (Kathy Minx), Longley Tax and Financial, Wendy 
Harn (Morris Hall), AIM Mail Center, Andy’s Irrigation, and Lexus.  Our December Sponsors: First 
Inspection, Fairway Cooling and Heating, Travel Shoppe (Peggy Bakos) and Red Earth. 

 Attachments:  Attached (1)   November 7th General Meeting Minutes (they are also posted on the 
bulletin board). 

Tee it high and let it fly! 
Nancy Sartor 
SBWGA-18 President 
 


